Dear Reviewer,
Thank you very much for your comments. We will accept your recommendation that our manuscript should be published as short communication in its present form with minor revision. As you suggested in specific comments, we excluded Fig. 2 and Fig. 3 from the manuscript, and renamed the rest of the figures in the main text and captions according to the numerical order (Fig. 4 became Fig 2 and Fig 5 became Fig 3). We did not make any other change in the manuscript.
We appreciate your effort to improve quality of our manuscript.

Sincerely, 

Authors
